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15 September 2023

INFORMATION REQUEST REFERENCE 23-026

Thank you for your information request, received on 29 August 2023. You asked the London
Legacy Development Corporation (Legacy Corporation) to provide the following information

under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) / Environmental Information Regulations
2004 (EIR):

“Under FOI/EIR please provide any information held regarding whether any waste
from the Olympic site in Stratford was transported to Arnolds Field, in Launders Lane,
Rainham Essex.

If so please provide as much information as possible.

This could include:
o What type of material was taken there (including the amounts of each type of
material and any specific details rather than general terms)
Where it was from in Stratford
How much material
Between what dates
What company or organisation was responsible for this.”

The Legacy Corporation is refusing this request under FOIA section 17(1) on the basis that it
does not hold the information requested.

The Legacy Corporation fileservers were searched using the terms Arnold and Launder and
no records relevant to your request were identified.

It is possible that the information requested was held by the Olympic Delivery Authority
(ODA). When the ODA was dissolved as an organisation in March 2014 their information
would have been transferred to the Department for Culture, Media and Sport (DCMS).

Information on how to submit a Freedom of Information request to DCMS is on their website:
Department for Culture, Media and Sport.

If you are unhappy with our response to your request and wish to make a request for an
internal review of our response, you should write to:
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Deputy Chief Executive

London Legacy Development Corporation
Level 9

5 Endeavour Square

Stratford

E20 1JN

Email: FOl@londonlegacy.co.uk

Please note: requests for internal reviews received more than forty workings days after the
initial response will not be handled.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may appeal directly to the
Information Commissioner at the address given below. You should do this within two months
of our final decision. There is no charge for making an appeal.

Further information on the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is available from the Information
Commissioner’s Office:

Wycliffe House

Water Lane

Wilmslow

SK9 5AF

Telephone 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45

Website www.ico.gov.uk

Yours sincerely

FOI / EIR Co-ordinator
London Legacy Development Corporation





